
The State Fire Marshal Division currently has a Departmental transfer opportunity for DPS 
Officer II/Investigator in Carson City.   
 
This position will conduct fire origin and cause investigations which will include arson and 
fatalities as well as Burn injuries, Regulatory investigations and fraud investigations.  This 
position is also responsible for preparing complex reports and providing expert testimony in both 
criminal and civil trials. Other duties will include fire and life safety inspections and providing 
technical assistance where required. Training will be provided and travel required. After hours 
call-outs are common and there is no paid overtime associated with this position, any overtime 
will be accrued in compensatory time or flextime; all state holidays are paid days off.  The 
workdays will be a 4 10’s schedule, days off will be determined by the Lieutenant. This position 
comes with a +5% salary adjustment for complex investigations and a take-home vehicle. 
Anyone wishing to apply for this position should be physically prepared to work in hazardous 
environments and mentally prepared to work around burned, fatality victims. 
 
Due to the nature of business conducted within the State Fire Marshal Division, the following 
experience is desired for the vacant position: 
 

• Fire Operations 
• The ability to successfully complete the R-206 Basic Fire Investigation course in 

Emmitsburg, MD 
• Excellent report writing skills 
• The ability to understand building plans, fire/building codes and fire protection systems 

 
 
If you are interested in transferring to this position, please submit your written request to 
humanresources@dps.state.nv.us.  Written requests will be accepted until 5:00 pm, Tuesday, 
October 24, 2017.  If you have questions regarding this position, please call Lt. Mike Dzyak 
at 775-684-7510. 
  
When submitting a transfer request please include the division you are presently working in, the 
geographical location and position you are applying for and your telephone number. 
  
Transfer Opportunities require the attached form to be completed when interested in a 
Transfer Opportunity.  Also, please attach any documents or information you would like the 
division appointing authority to utilize for your consideration for the transfer opportunity. 
 

mailto:humanresources@dps.state.nv.us

